Master in Teaching Program

The Evergreen State College

14 November 2011

Dear Mentor:

Thank you for agreeing to serve as mentor for our teacher candidates’ yearlong practicum. The candidate will spend full mornings on Thursdays in your classroom beginning on November 17 and ending on 

June 7. 

Candidates will attend the practicum on November 17 and December 1. Following winter break, candidates will resume the practicum on January 12.

We expect candidates to spend at least the entire morning in their assigned classrooms. In the afternoons, candidates will have the opportunity to schedule interviews with other school personnel in the building and gather other observational information.
In the fall and in January, February and March, we expect candidates to engage in focused observations of the classroom; focused interviews with school personnel, parents and students; and transitions into teaching.
The transitions into teaching include:

· Taking over classroom routines (e.g., attendance, entry tasks, DOL or DOM, spelling test)
· Conducting a copycat lesson (i.e., candidate observes teacher, records and copies in a future lesson) 
· Conducting a self-designed lesson (i.e., mentor provides candidate a specific concept and candidate designs and teaches a lesson that addresses the concept)

During the weeks of March 19 and April 23, we expect candidates to teach self-designed lessons that will last three days. 

Candidates will maintain an attendance log that mentors need to sign. Candidates will make up any absences and will follow mentors’ spring break schedules, as well as Evergreen Spring break, which is the week of March 26-30.
In order to comply with the state’s Teacher Performance Assessment, candidates will need to videotape themselves teaching and interacting with students. The focus of the videos is on the candidate and not on the students. The MiT faculty team and candidates will be the only people viewing the videos. Please assist candidates in following school and district guidelines for videotaping. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to telephone or email Jon Davies.

Sincerely,

The MiT Faculty Team

	Sunshine Campbell
	campbels@evergreen.edu 
	360-867-5540

	Rob Cole
	rscole@evergreen.edu
	360-867-6714

	Jon Davies
	daviesj@evergreen.edu 
	360-867-6619

	Terry Ford
	fordter@evergreen.edu
	360-867-6713


